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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

MEET THE TEACHER BBQ 
Our staff and students were very excited to welcome parents and family 
members to our school last week for our ‘Meet The Teacher’ breakfast BBQ.  
The event saw a fantastic turnout, and we hope everyone relished the 
opportunity to connect with their child's new teacher, as well as catch up with 
last year's teacher and other families and friends. The barbeque was running 
hot and had plenty of different options available as well as a cereal and milk 
option if something from the BBQ didn’t take your fancy!  A big thank you to 
Mrs Martyn and Mr Patterson for organising and shopping for this event and 
the rest of the staff who donned aprons or grabbed tongs!  A special 
shoutout to Ash and Clive for running the BBQ. What a great way to kick off 
the year with a bang, we are looking forward to more wonderful moments 
like these throughout the school year.  

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 6 Mar 
Girrwa-Girrwawa Gathering @ 8.30am in 
school library  -  all welcome 

Fri 15 Mar P&C’s Colour Run @ 2.00pm 

11-15 Mar Parent / Teacher Information Sharing Wed 20 Mar NC Swimming Carnival  -  Casino 

Tues 12 Mar MNC Basketball Trials Wed 20 Mar P&C AGM @ 2.20pm  -  All welcome 

13-25 Mar NAPLAN  -   Years 3 & 5 Thurs 21 Mar 
Girrwa-Girrwawa Gathering @ 8.30am in 
school library  -  all welcome 
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Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and I pay our 
respects to the Elders, both past and present.  I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn on 
their lands. 

 
MEET THE TEACHER AND WELCOME BBQ BREAKFAST 
It was really fantastic to see so many families join us last Wednesday for breakfast. Parents and staff 
enjoyed getting together over a bacon and egg roll to chat informally. I would like to thank Ash and Clive for 
cooking our BBQ and our local businesses for their services, in particular the Urunga Country Oven Bakery 
and Urunga Butchery. 

 
MEET THE TEACHER CONFERENCES 
During Week 7 (March 11th to 15th), teachers will be available for discussions with parents regarding their 
children’s needs and progress. These conferences are an opportunity for parents and teachers to share their 
knowledge of our students.   
 
Earlier today, parents and carers should have received an email with instructions on how to book a 10-15 
minute time slot through our Parent Portal with their child’s teacher. The opportunities will be open for 
varying times across a week. The idea of these ‘Meet the Teacher’ times is to share information regarding 
your child with the teacher and to discuss strategies that may be put in place to ensure success for your 
child.  
 
There is a proforma for parents and carers to complete and to bring to the meeting to share and discuss. We 
hope that you are able to take up this opportunity to talk with your child’s teacher. 

 
GOVERNMENT GRANT APPLICATION 
I recently applied for a grant under the Government Schools Upgrade Fund to fund the supply and 
installation of a security fence around our school. I hope to hear back soon if we were successful or not in 
gaining the grant.  

 
COLOUR RUN 
As you have most likely heard, our P&C are conducting a Colour Run at school from approximately 2.00pm 
on Friday 15th March. This is our P&C’s first fundraising event for the year. Students will need to bring a 
white T-shirt and parents and carers will need to complete the permission form that will be emailed via 
School Bytes soon. If students have an old hat (that can be coloured) and sunglasses to wear, they are 
welcome to wear them also. 
 
Each child needs to create their own profile as per instructions sent to parents recently. At this stage, there 
are still many students yet to create their profile on the website for fundraising. 
 
There are prizes for classes and individuals to be given away in the lead up to the Colour Run, as well as on 
the day. 
 
Please start sending your child’s white t-shirt (labelled with their name) in for classroom teachers to store for 
the day. 
 
Students and parents are really looking forward to watching many teachers, including myself be slimed on 
the day, depending on funds raised. A teacher will be slimed every $2000, 
with myself being slimed at $10 000! We are already at $12335. 
 
A permission note will be sent out soon. I hope that you can join us for the 
afternoon. 
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ROAD SAFETY - REMINDER 
It has come to my attention again that some parents are continuing to stop or park in the No Parking areas in 
front of the State Emergency Services (SES) shed in Orara St at afternoon pick up time. In the interests and 
safety of all, please refrain from doing so. In order to help the safe and smooth picking up of our students, 
parents are reminded that students can also be collected from the Bonville St exit. There is also a gate at the 
southern end of our playground on Bowra St. 
 
In order to alleviate congestion, it is perfectly acceptable at any time after 3.20pm and before 3.35pm. 
Also please refrain from the following unsafe behaviours: 
 

• Don’t call your child to cross the road. Instead, escort them across the road. 

• Don’t perform U-turns during busy pick up or drop off times. 

• Don’t park in the bus zones around our school. 
 

Road safety is a community effort, and we appreciate the partnership of our parents, local authorities, and 
neighbours in ensuring a safe environment for our students. If you observe any concerns or have 
suggestions, please don't hesitate to reach out to our school office. 
 
Together, we can make a significant impact on road safety within our school community. Let us instil in our 
students the values of responsibility, awareness, and respect for others on the road. By working 
collaboratively, we can create an environment where every journey is a safe one. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and let us move forward with a collective commitment to the well-being 
of our Urunga Public School family. 
 

PARENTING IDEAS/ HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families article is titled ‘The Science Behind Raising Readers!’ which focuses on 
being proactive and fostering a love of reading to capitalise on its benefits from a young age and through 
adulthood.  
 
Take care, 
Jane Martyn 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT ON  

JESS HULBERT 
 
 

CLASS:  Science  

STAR SIGN:    Aquarius 

FAVOURITE NUMBER: 13 

FAVOURITE BOOK:  My Sisters Keeper—Jodi Picoult 

FAVOURITE HOLIDAY:  Christmas 

IF I HAD ONE WISH:  To do a lap of Australia in a 
caravan with my family 

  

Interesting facts – I love a good DIY project be it anything from renovating our house or making dress up 
costumes. 
  
Teaching Experience — I have been teaching for 14 years around several local schools, and also 6 years 
in the Northern Territory (Alice Springs and Darwin) and a couple of stints in USA. 
 
Favourite subjects you like to teach – I love teaching science as I love how hands on it can be. I also 
love Dance and Drama. 
 
What do you like best about being a teacher – Building fun relationships with the students and listening 
to all the quirky things they come out with! 

GIRRWA-GIRRWAWA 
KEEP ON GATHERING 

NEXT YARNS:  
THURSDAY 7TH MARCH @ 8:30AM 

AND THURSDAY 21ST MARCH @ 8.30AM 
IN THE SCHOOL LIBRARY.  

ALL WELCOME! 



 

 

MNC SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Well done to our thirteen swimmers who swam at 
the MNC swimming carnival last Thursday.  The 
competition really ramps up at this level and we 
are proud of every one of our students for giving it 
their best on the day. 
 
A massive congratulations to Justin Bond who 
successfully qualified for the NC swimming 
carnival and will compete in 4 events at the 
Casino pool on March 20th.  He qualified in the 
10yr Boys 50m Freestyle, Junior Boys 50m 
backstroke and butterfly, as well as the Jnr Boys 
Individual Medley.  A fantastic effort!  We wish 
him all the best for North Coast carnival. 

 
NRL DYLAN EDWARDS LEGENDS RUGBY LEAGUE GALA DAY  
Last Thursday in Bellingen, Urunga Public 
School students had a fantastic time 
competing in the recent Dylan Edwards 
Legends Rugby League Gala Day! They 
participated in the Under 12's tackle and the 
Years 3/4 and 5/6 tag components, showing 
off their skills and sportsmanship.  
 
We want to thank all the parents who came 
out to support and assist on the day. A big 
shoutout to the NRL for organising such a 
wonderful event, and a heartfelt thanks to our 
dedicated staff for their hard work in making it 
happen. Congratulations to all our students 
for their outstanding effort and teamwork! 
 

DISTRICT RUGBY LEAGUE TRIALS  
Congratulations to our talented students who 
recently participated in the Under 11's and Under 
12's District Rugby League Trials last Friday. We're 
proud to announce that Nate Fitzgibbon, Hayden 
Richardson, Lachie Richardson, and Zak Simpson 
showcased their skills and earned spots in the 
Under 11's team.  
 
In the Under 12's category, Byron Croker, Jax 
Hamilton, Will Carter, and Caycin Lumby Wilson 
demonstrated their prowess and secured positions 
on the team. 
 
These students will now advance to try out for the 
Mid North Coast team at Sawtell on Friday, March 22nd. 
We wish them the best of luck as they continue to 
represent our school and showcase their talent at the next 
level! 
 

COLOUR RUN FUNDRAISING GURUS 
The P&C have had an amazing response to the Colour 
Run fundraising campaign.  On Friday, every student who 
had already raised $100 or more by that time (43 students 
in total!) went into a draw to win a $10 canteen voucher.  
There were 10 names pulled out of the hat—each of them 
receiving a voucher.  We are sure they’ll enjoy their treat 
at the Snack Shack! 
 



 

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
This week each child will bring home a 
book of 10 raffle tickets to sell or buy in 
our annual Easter Raffle.   
 
Tickets are 50c each and there are 
plenty of extra booklets available in the 
office if you would like some more. 
 
We are also asking for donations of 
Easter themed goodies to include in our 
prizes.  Donations will be gratefully 
accepted. 
 
Please drop any donations and your 
sold tickets into the school office before 
Wednesday 27th March. 
 
We are all looking forward to the arrival 
of the Easter Bunny. 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL 
ASSEMBLY 
Yesterday’s whole school assembly was short 
and sweet, yet very musical.  Our band showed 
us all how well they are playing together whilst 
performing “I Love Rock ‘n’ Roll”, an old Joan 
Jett and the Blackhearts favourite.   
 
Harley Madusan also entertained us with two 
songs he has been learning on the violin.  It 
was a remarkable performance given that he 
has only had 4 lessons so far!  Great job 
Harley. 
 
Mr Sercombe and Miss Pyke handed out the 
fortnightly class awards to the recipients.  Well 
done everyone. 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY AWARDS  
TERM 1  WEEK 6 

K WHITE K/1 ORANGE 

Hattie Homes Jack Cooper 
Ethan Davis Samuel Read 
Jeanie Cameron Laylarni Kelly-Filtness 

1/2 RED 2/3 MAGENTA 
Max Bolton Jacob Liang 
Oli Newsham Aaliyah Moore 
Laila Sipple Dylan Owen 
Hannah Softley Max Snow 
3/4 BLUE 4/5 LILAC 
Violet Snow Chilli Cameron 
Paige Garrad Mason Markham 
Mia Thomas Hannah Pollard 
Olivia Stephens Tommy Furze 
5/6 AQUA BAND AWARD 
Jiinda Canning James English 
Maddi Hoffman Harrison Higham-Ross 
Jax Hamilton  
Max Kelsall  



 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School photos will be held on Thursday 28th March. 
 
Individualised photo order envelopes were handed 
out yesterday to each student.  If you would like to 
order your child/rens photos please fill in the 
envelope and return to school after either paying 
online, or putting the correct amount of cash in the 
envelope. 
 
Sibling envelopes are available from the front 
office. 

 
Return all competed order envelopes to the office 
before photo day. 
 
Please ensure your child is wearing their full school 
uniform on the day. 

 
 
STEWART HOUSE 
Last week your child was given a Stewart House Donation Drive 2024 envelope.  To be eligible to win a 
$4000 holiday travel voucher, please place a $2 (or more if you wish) in this envelope, fill out your details 
on the back and return to school.  All donations over $2 are tax deductible.  
 
As NSW public education’s charity of choice, Stewart House has been providing care since 1931 for 
children-in-need from all parts of NSW and the ACT. 
 
Each year, 1,600 public school children-in-need come to Stewart House from many parts of NSW and the 
ACT. During their 12-day stay at Stewart House, children are provided with medical, dental and optometric 
assessment and treatment. For children requiring additional support, counselling is available. This is 
balanced with health and education programs and out of school activities to boost their self-esteem and 
promote better physical and mental health. These services are provided free of charge to the children who 
attend this unique facility. 
 
This experience provides children with a much-needed break from their current circumstance. Our children 
are inspired to see beyond the present and to have real hope and positive aspirations for their future. 
 
Children in the care of Stewart House attend a specific purpose school onsite for 10 days of their 12-day 
stay. The NSW Department of Education provides infrastructure and staffing support for this school. 
 
All other costs associated with the children’s stay are met from charitable donations. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://stewarthou-s.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Weeks 4 and 5, they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 

 

• Zac 

• Jarrah 

• Zoe 

• Hattie 

• Haylee 

• Harper 

• Tahlea 

• Leo 

• Hunter 

• Airlie 

• Zephyr 

• River 

• Maddy 

• Nixon 

• Maddi 

• Phibi 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Cancer Council’s Healthy Lunch Box website is your one-stop shop for 
everything you need to know about packing a healthy lunch box.  For recipes, 
information and health tips please visit https://healthylunchbox.com.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dedm%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlb_fy24%26utm_content%3D1970_pre_nutrition%2520snippets_t1w1&data=05%7C02%7Clouise.rodgers2%40det.nsw.edu


 

 

 



 

 

 


